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1. We welcome the outcome of the Special Meeting chaired, hosted and 

witnessed by Prime Minister Dato’ Seri Anwar Ibrahim of Malaysia as 
the Chair of ASEAN, to address the situation between Cambodia and 
Thailand on 28 July 2025 in Putrajaya.  

 
2. We commend Malaysia’s role in facilitating bilateral dialogue toward 

ceasefire between Cambodia and Thailand. We are also appreciative 
of the role of the United States of America in co-organising the 
Special Meeting and the active participation of the People’s Republic 
of China, to promote a peaceful resolution to the ongoing situation. 

 
3. We encourage Cambodia and Thailand to resolve the issue amicably 

in accordance with international law, and consistent with the 
principles enshrined in the United Nations (UN) Charter, ASEAN 
Charter, Treaty of Amity and Cooperation in Southeast Asia, and in 
the spirit of ASEAN family, unity and good neighbourliness. We hope 
that the ceasefire agreed by both sides will be fully implemented in 
good faith. 

 
4. We are confident that the goodwill demonstrated by both Cambodia 

and Thailand will result in the full and effective implementation of the 
ceasefire and all decisions of the Special Meeting. We also express 
support for Malaysia’s readiness to coordinate an observer team 
comprising ASEAN Member States to impartially verify and ensure 
the implementation of the ceasefire. 
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